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T0: Department and Agency Personnel, Human Resources, and Affirmative 
Action Offices 

FROM: Marc Hannibal, Special Counsel 

SUBJECT: Employment Eligibility Verification Form (Form I-9) 

 

This Advisory Memorandum updates State Personnel Management Manual Advisory 
Memorandum #09-01, dated March 13, 2009, located in Sections 1000 and 1800. Note 
on both copies of the 2005 Memo that this Advisory Memorandum should be 
consulted. 

 

United States Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) has published a 
revised Employment Eligibility Verification Form I-9 for use.  Improvements to Form I-9 
include new fields, reformatting to reduce errors, and clearer instructions for both 
employees and employers.   
Effective March 8, 2013: 

• Employers should begin using the newly revised Form I-9 (Rev. 03/08/13)N for 
all new hires and reverifications. 

• Employers may continue to use previously accepted revisions (Rev.02/02/09)N 
and (Rev. 08/07/09) Y until May 7, 2013. 

• After May 7, 2013, employers must only use Form I-9 (Rev. 03/08/13)N. 

The revision date of the Form I-9 is printed on the lower left corner of the form.  
Employers should not complete a new Form I-9 for current employees if a properly 
completed Form I-9 is already on file.   

Copies of the March 8, 2013 version of Form I-9 (including instructions) are available for 
download on the USCIS Web site at www.uscis.gov.  Print copies of the March 8, 2013 
version of Form I-9 for your agency’s use and destroy all blank copies of previous 
versions of Form I-9 in your possession.  Check the USCIS Web site regularly for the 
latest official information and guidance. 
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